
PRESIDENT’S  
MESSAGE: 
     This year was my first 
opportunity to attend an 
AACA Annual Conven-
tion. To begin, I want to 
Thank our club for spon-
soring my attendance and 
for allowing me to present 
our donation to the Li-
brary - THANK YOU, 
EVERYONE.  It was an 
excellent opportunity to 
meet fellow members 
from all over the country 
and also some of our National Executives. We started 
the three days of activities with a visit to the Udvar 
Center Annex of the Smithsonian National Air and 
Space Museum. There is over 760,000 S.F. of floor 
space that allows visitors to see all sorts of aircraft 
from the early days of the Wright Brothers to the 
Space Shuttle Discovery. Some other very interesting 
aircraft on display are the Space Capsules from  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gemini 4 and Friendship 
7, the Lockheed SR-71 Blackbird, an Air France Con-
corde, and the Enola Gay Boeing B-29 Superfortress 
that dropped the first atomic bomb on Hiroshima.  
     These are only a few of the many displays of air-
planes, helicopters, rockets and personal items of pi-
lots and astronauts. There is also an observation area 
into the shop where the restorations take place.   
     Of all the information given to us by our guide the 
one fact that sticks in my mind the most is that items in 
space travel at the speed of 17,500 MPH!  At that 
speed it only takes 90 minutes 
to complete an orbit around the 
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see our website at:  https://shenandoah.aaca.com    and     visit us on Facebook at:   www.facebook.com/ShenandoahRegionAACA   

CALENDAR 

   

The Split Rim 

 

Mar. 7, 2024    7:00 pm 
 

  

Membership  Meeting 
 

 

Where:  Round Hill Church 

2993 Northwestern Pike, Winchester, VA 22603 
  (see directions, next-to-last page of newsletter) 
 

 

Meeting Hosts:  David & Lauren Conrad  
 
 

Light Refreshments will be Served 

                                             MARCH CAR OF THE MONTH 

      1950 Chevy Styleline -  Jim Stup & Elizabeth Stratton  - see story page 3 

      WELCOME NEW MEMBERS ! 

The Board is pleased to report acceptance of the follow-
ing new members at the Feb. Board Meeting. Please add 
to your 2023 Roster: 
        John & Pixie Ruhlmann of Strasburg, VA 

            (540) 333-5349   John.Ruhlmann@iCloud.com 

          The Ruhlmanns are fans of early ‘50s Ford trucks 

  Thomas & Cynthia Wisener of Winchester, VA 

                 (540) 220-0983   wisener@verizon.net 
          The Wiseners are fans of early ‘50s Willys Jeep 

                               WELCOME ABOARD ! 

WELCOME BACK !  
Rejoining the Region in February is: 

David Wilkins of Winchester, VA 

(540) 532-2552    dwilkins1948@gmail.com 

Please add David to your 2023 Roster. 
We’re happy to have you back in the bunch ! 

[continued under  
   PRESIDENT, page 3] 

• MAR 7  -  Membership Meeting, 7pm,   
Round Hill Church, Winchester 

• MAR 17  -  Happy St. Pat’s Day ! 
• MAR 21  -  Board Meeting, 6:30 pm, 

Temporary new time &  location—see 
page 2. All members welcome. 

• MAR 25 -  NOON DEADLINE FOR  APR   
NEWSLETTER  

• MAR 31  -  Happy Easter ! 
• APR 4 -  Membership Meeting, 7pm,  

Round Hill Church, Winchester 
• MAY 11  -  64th Annual Apple Blossom 

Car Meet, 8am-3pm, Jim Barnett Park, 
Winchester 

 

HAPPY MARCH BIRTHDAYS !  
03 Carolyn Dinsmore 15 Dave Coco 

06 Wayne Parker 24 Bruce Hall 
11 Jeff Feltner 28 Walter Gose 

13 Mike Witt 31 Barbara Armstrong 
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              64th ANNUAL APPLE BLOSSOM MEET -  MAY 11, 2024  -  PROGRESS REPORT 

Apple Blossom Meet Chair Duane Catlett, his right-hand gal Bonnie, and his Apple Blossom Committee mem-
bers have already been busy behind the scenes preparing for this year’s car show and flea market on May 11. 
The Festival Field at Jim Barnett Park is reserved (same location as last year’s Meet). The dash plaques were 

designed, ordered, and have been re-
ceived in record time. Thanks to Tom 
Parker finding a new supplier, we saved 
over $150 on the plaques compared to 
last year’s plaques. The Meet flyer has 
been updated, and when you read this 
will be headed to the printer, who will 
print, fold, and mail the flyers for us in 
the coming weeks. We will have digital 
versions of the flyer on our website and 
in future newsletters as well. Paul 
Ruscito is working on obtaining a new 
P.A. system that the club can use for this 
Apple Blossom Meet and future Meets, 
and also for the Museum of the Shenan-
doah Valley show in July (which we co-

sponsor).  This will save us the yearly D.J. 
rental cost. We will need “all hands on 
deck” for our show, our biggest fund-

raiser, so please mark your calendars for 
Saturday May 11 and volunteer when   

 Meet Chair Duane asks for help.  Thanks ! 
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Send articles, photos & ads to:  
shenandoahregion@gmail.com

        2024 ROSTERS COMING SOON 
Your 2024 Roster is in progress, with final changes 
based on paid members as of Feb. 29. Your Secre-
tary expects to have the print version ready by the 
April 4 Membership Meeting. 

APRIL NEWS DEADLINE:  
NOON   

MARCH 25 

          Su n shi n e R epor t    
               Sunshine Chairs Dave & Sharon Lewis report:  
 

 No new illnesses reported this month  - No News is 
Good News !  

 As always, let’s all keep in our thoughts and prayers 
those members who struggle daily with ongoing is-
sues that keep them "in the shop" and not running 
on all cylinders.  

 NOTICE:   LOCATION CHANGE FOR MAR 21  
 EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

The Board is searching for a setting for our annual 
Christmas Party in December 2024. In order to eval-
uate the venue and meal options, the Board will 
meet at Donato’s Touch of Italy restaurant, 1361 N. Frederick 
Pike, Winchester, at 6:15 pm on March 21 and have a (self-paid) 
meal, followed by the Board Meeting itself at 7:00 pm. If any non-

Board club member wishes to have a (self-paid) meal and attend 
the Board meeting, please contact Paul Ruscito before March 20 
so he can update the reservation. Paul’s email:    
     p.ruscito@comcast.net    or    phone: (540) 624-9454 

30 YEARS AGO THIS YEAR !!    
Our 1994 dash plaque (Shown actual size 4x5). 
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    MARCH CAR OF THE MONTH 
               Jim Stup & Elizabeth Stratton’s 1950 Chevy Styleline. 
        

                                  Jim Stup’s Newest Babe 
 

                       by Elizabeth (Ibby) Stratton 

     She called his name. She was sitting in a used car 
lot in Edinburg. Jim drove down that way a couple 

times, and she gave him the eye. Then one day he 
called, asked her price (don’t over-think that), and 
thought to himself, “Ooooo, I can’t pay that much,” so 
he made an offer. To his joy and surprise, the dealer 
accepted. Happy Jim was there within the hour, and 
the cute 1950 Chevrolet Styleline two-door sedan was 
waiting. That very special day was July 11th, 2023, 
the day before Jim’s blankety-blank birthday. Jim 
hopped in and drove her back to Deer Rapids.  
 

     Ibby said, “Mmmm, she’s really cute.” 
     Jim replied, “Yup, she’s the ginchiest,” pulling up 
his best Edd “Kookie” Byrnes imitation. The name 
stuck. Ginchy joined the family. 
     As most of us do, Ginchy had one foible. Seems 
that every time the steering wheel was turned to a 
certain degree, her horn tooted. That was fun to a 
point. Now fixed, we hope she’s not going to be full of 
tricks. 
     216 ci with 54,000 original miles, all original interi-
or. Gold paint. At seventy-four, Ginchy’s an Oldie 
Goldie for sure. 

earth. Imagine being an astronaut doing a space walk 
at that speed. I highly recommend a visit to this muse-
um and allow yourself plenty of time to walk around 
and take in all the aviation history it has to offer.  
     Friday and Saturday offered many seminars on 
various topics to attend. Some of the forums pertained 
to the various levels of judging schools. There were 
also classes relating to restorations, mechanical infor-
mation, and a Regions and Chapter Roundtable. For 
me the latter had the most information that will be 
helpful to our club.      
     The topic of how to increase membership was the 
subject most talked about. This was also the main 
subject matter at the Regions and Chapters Dinner on 
Friday as well as the General Membership Meeting on 
Saturday. There were many ideas shared including 
contacting or visiting other clubs in the area (cars,  

motor-
cycles, 
tractors, 
etc.), 
talking 
to show 
at-
tendees 
both 
those 
with ve-
hicles 
on display 
and specta-
tors about 
the AACA and who we are and what we do, but most 
importantly opening our eyes and arms to all those 

who own what is defined as an antique vehicle.  
     It may be hard to acknowledge the fact that 
next year a 2000 vehicle will be an antique. We 
all have to accept the fact that antique vehicles 
are not just from the 1960’s or older. There are 
many vehicle owners out there that we need to 
take the opportunity to talk with and make them 
aware of who we are as a club and what the na-
tional 

[Continued under PRESIDENT, page 4] 

PRESIDENT: [from page 1] AACA ANNUAL CONVENTION, CONTINUED 

The Concorde. Photo from the Smithsonian Air & Space Website 

Boeing B-29 Superfortress "Enola Gay". Photo 
from the Smithsonian Air & Space Website 
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AACA has to offer through the library and technical  
information.  
    One step that National is taking towards moderniz-
ing is to change the AACA logo. They initially made a 
newer logo that dropped the Duryea and introduced 
the current design that has the silhouettes of 3 mod-
ern vehicles. We were told the newest upcoming logo 
will simply be AACA without any vehicle or the words 
Antique Automobile Club of America. That will allow 
us to engage in conversations with people explaining 
what the AACA is and how beneficial that it can be to 
them. The Annual Convention is well worth attending. 

This year it was very 
close to Winchester and 
several of our members 
were also able to attend.   
     Please remember to 
visit the businesses that 
advertise in our newslet-
ter and Thank them for 
helping to support our 
club. See you in March  -        
                   -  Jeff 

PRESIDENT: [from page 3 AACA ANNUAL CONVENTION, CONTINUED 

Eye-catching vehicles 
and memorabilia in the 
lobby of the host hotel 
during the AACA Annual 
Convention. The 1912 
Buick at right belongs to 
Region members Chip 
and Nancy Rohr, and will 
be a Car of the Month 
feature in May. 
Photos by Tom Parker. 
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FROM DAVID SUNTER:  
I saw this monstrosity yesterday (Feb 
24) at a car show in Lakewood Ranch, 
FL, complete with dental advertise-
ment! The truck is bigger and uglier 
than I thought that it would be. [Editor: 
just think, in 2049 this will be a col-
lectible antique !] 

FROM JIM COLVILLE: 
     FALL HERSHEY SHOW 2023 

[Editor: Since we are still in the win-
ter doldrums for car shows, here are 
more beauties from the Oct Nat’l 
Fall AACA Meet in Hershey] 
Muscle cars were well represented at 

Fall Hershey. First, a Chevy II Nova 
SS 350, a ‘69 Mustang Mach I, and a 
‘69 Dodge Super Bee. 

From the early ‘60s, a ‘63 Pontiac Cat-
alina, and a ‘64 Corvair.  

Classes 30A-30E are all Corvettes, like 
this example. 

Next, a ‘58 Impala convertible, a ‘59 
British Ford Anglia, and a ‘59 Dodge 
Coronet D-500 convertible.  

 
 
 
 

 

 

MEMBER NEWS 
[Editor: here are members’ submissions 
received since Jan. 22]  

[Continued under  
MEMBER NEWS,  page 6] 
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Left, a ‘60 Plymouth Fury 
and a ‘60 DeSoto Adven-
turer.  
   The sports car class had 
a variety of vehicles, from a 
‘59 MGA Roadster [bottom 
left] to a 1972 DeTomaso 
Pantera (sold by Mercury 
dealers in the early 70's), to 
a Jaguar XK-E, to a bright 
blue ‘66 Renault. 
   Among the big cars of the 
1930s [top right] were this 
yellow ‘38 Lincoln and this 
’33 Franklin. I was sur-
prised to find that the mas-
sive brown and black se-
dan with the rear fender 
skirts was a Nash Ambas-
sador. The ‘39 Lea 
Frances was perhaps one 
of the most interesting and 
unique vehicles in the Her-
shey show. Last, a yellow 
Hudson Terraplane. 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 5] 

[Continued under MEMBER NEWS, page 8] 

   HERSHEY CAR SHOW  CONT’D 
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From the 1970s: a ‘74 Pontiac GTO, 
and a late ‘70s Caprice wagon..  

There were several vintage fire trucks 
like this one in the truck class. 

The Autocar tanker truck was cool. 

The green touring car is an Overland.  

The car with the wicker baskets is a 
Rambler.  

      NOTE: Timothy Price (see ad above ) says for 
antique cars, if you supply the oil and filter, he 
will change your oil and lubricate the chassis for 
$40. Mention this ad. 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 6] 

HERSHEY CAR SHOW  CONT’D 
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   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS WHEN YOU  
   CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET THEM  KNOW YOU  

   HEARD ABOUT THEM IN THE SPLIT RIM. 
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FOR SALE: Now Available, 93 Octane non-

Ethanol Gas, at Interstate Liberty. Rte. 7 at I-
81. Pump 2.  
FOR SALE: Now available, 90 Octane non-

Ethanol Gas, all pumps, Royal Farms, 920 Ber-
ryville Ave. Winchester and in most other Roy-
al Farms locations. 
FOR SALE:  VA and WV Vintage Tags – Tom 
Rissler (540) 662-9020  
FOR SALE: 1928 4 cylinder, Chevy National, 2dr 
coach, 56,000 miles. Yellow body with black 
fenders. Engine, trans-mission, and brakes 
rebuilt within last 4 years. New tires. Original 
top. Runs and drives great. Project car. Needs 
new wood and wiring. Comes w/ extra parts. 
$5,000. Call Doug Swanson (540) 636-4558.  
FOR SALE: 1962 Biscayne 2-door post car, 
many extra parts , 6 cyl car but have extra 283 
or 327 motors 3speed trans. $4,000. Call Bo 
Weddle, 540-323-2858  
FOR SALE : 1957 Ford Thunderbird. Triple 
white. Body off frame restoration. 50k 
miles.  312 V8 automatic.  Beautiful condition. 
Please call or text Dave Lewis at 540-247-3584  
 

WANTED:  Driver's side door for a 1961-65 
Chevrolet Suburban or Pickup truck. Contact 
Kevin Malony, kmalony@hotmail.com 

 

FOR SALE:  1940 Packard 110, 6cyl. HPOF certi-
fied, was owned by the late Andy Anderson.  
Also for sale 1923 Buick Touring, 6cyl, HPOF 
certified. Buddy Lacy 804-252-2196 or  

buddylacy@yahoo.com 

 

FOR SALE:  1951 Mercury 4-dr. blue orig. color, 
aluminum radiator, 348 Chevy engine, 7R4 
auto trans, air cond., power steering, new tires 
& wheels. Upholstery redone in orig. pattern. 
$17k OBO.  Bob Little 304-579-0807 

 

FOR SALE:  Devilbis 80 Gal. two stage air com-
pressor. $800; Abrasive blast cabinet $100;  
VW dealers engine lift porter $200 . Call Chet 
Allen (229) 977-1501 after 5:00 pm 

 

FOR SALE: 1932 Ford Fire Truck. Flathead V-8. 
Lights and siren work, runs good, good overall 
condition. Needs paint. $4500. Joe Reynolds 
301-988-5351  

FOR SALE: Stewart Warner South Wind gas 
heater, N.O.S. w/adapter for flathead Ford V-

8, $200.  31-pc Snap-on 3/4” drive socket set 
w/case, $300. Husqvarna snowblower 36” cut, 
like-new cond, used approx. 12 hours, $800. 
Snap-on parts washer, large cap., $400. 2 pair 
5-ton jack stands, $40 per pair. Snap-on power 
brake bleeder, $200. H/D truck wheel and 
brake drum jack $500. Auto transmission jack 
500-lb capacity. Traffic light, single side, $250. 
50’s gas station-style oil display rack $200. 
Starter/alternator growler $150. Allen head-
light aimer $50. Snap-on garage diorama, com-
plete, new in box, $300. 10 Snap-on H/D truck 
spjndle nut sockets $300. All prices negotiable. 
Allen Bond 304-261-4080 or 304-876-6790  
 

FOR SALE: Pair of 1965 VA tags, “Y6-288”; pair 
of 1956 VA tags, “474-264”.Bruce Hall, 304-

283-3661 or bruce@applewoodmotorcar.com. 

FOR SALE: 1978 Thunderbird.302 cid engine. 
59,000 miles. Runs and drives but engine runs 
hot and smokes. Needs paint. Asking $4,000. 
Terry Fait, 304-270-8120. 
 

FOR SALE:  AMC/Rambler 198 c.i. Inline six 
cylinder block.  Brand new in orig.  labeled 
wooden crate and packaging. Never used. 
Stored inside temp controlled garage.  
Add’l info, photos, & pricing/shipping details, 
contact Mark Dinsmore, 
markshotrodgarage@gmail.com.  
FOR SALE: (NEW AD) 1935 Ford Pick Up Truck;  
Sitting on a 1940 Chassis; has a Flat Head V-8 
that has been rebuilt. It has new valves, pis-
tons and bearings in it. New paint job. Good 
tires. Hydraulic brakes. Have the hood and grill 
also, they need to be re-installed. Great start 
job for someone to complete to their own lik-
ing. With a little work, and some elbow grease, 
you will have yourself a great ride. Comes with 
boxes of extra parts, some brand new vintage 
Ford, others used. It needs finished wiring, 
steering linkage, wood floor installed in the 
cab and door glass. Must see to appreci-
ate.  Best Reasonable Offer. Call Bruce Hall, 
304-283-3661, 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM ONLY.  
FOR SALE: (NEW AD) 1927  Buick model 27-48 
Master 4-passenger coupe. 4500.00 For more 
information call Michael Witt 540-303-1028 

M A R K E T P L A CE  

Send newsletter ads to: shenandoahregion@gmail.com APRIL NEWS DEADLINE: NOON MON MAR 25 

       Driving Directions to Round Hill Church 
               2993 Northwestern Pike, Winchester, VA 22603 

 

Starting just west of Winchester Medical Center, from the intersection of 
Route 37 and Route 50:  
• Drive west on Route 50 (Northwestern Pike) for approximately 2 miles.  
• Shortly after crossing Nat’l Lutheran Boulevard, turn left on Route 654 

(Poorhouse Road). There is a used car lot on the left as a landmark.  
• At 0.2 miles, turn right onto Route 803 (Round Hill Road). Winchester 

Independent School across the road is a landmark at this intersection. 
• At 0.3 miles, turn right at the Church rear driveway (Trinity Lane) and 

uphill into the parking lot. There is a sign at the driveway entrance. 
Fellowship Hall entry is at the bottom level, rear of the Church, off the park-
ing lot. No stairs to climb. From “Car Memes & Jokes” page, Facebook 

IMAGINE  
YOUR AD HERE 

HAPPY  

SPRING ! 



                             SHENANDOAH REGION, AACA     --     OFFICERS 2024 

President Vice-President Secretary Treasurer 
Jeff Smulovitz Kevin Malony Linda Comontofski Bonnie Catlett 

grandpaw3x@yahoo.com kmalony@hotmail.com shenandoahregion@gmail.com catlettbd@gmail.com 

(540) 533-7235 (540) 688-9547 (304) 267-6471 (540) 539-0082 

    

Director (2022-24) Director (2024-25) Director (2024-26) President Emeritus 

Paul Ruscito Jim Tillery Tom Parker Dan Rowzie 

p.ruscito@comcast.net tilleryjd@gmail.com tomrparkerjr@gmail.com drowzie@comcast.net 
(540) 624-9454 (540) 678-1565 (703) 727-3665 (304) 728-6641 

    

Apple Blossom Meet Chair   Newsletter Editor 
Duane Catlett                Web Site :  shenandoah.aaca.com Linda Comontofski 

catlettbd@gmail.com      Club Email: shenandoahregion@gmail.com shenandoahregion@gmail.com 

(540) 533-7376   (304) 267-6471 

        

                      Sunshine Committee Chairs:  

 David & Sharon Lewis (540) 247-3584 — dtlewis51@gmail.com 

If Undeliverable, return to: 
Editor, The Split Rim 

c/o 1501 W. King St. 
Martinsburg, WV 25401 

 

shenandoahregion@gmail.com  

Facebook :  www.facebook.com/ShenandoahRegionAACA  


